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Foreign Judges Arrive in Cambodia for KR Tribunal

PHNOM PENH - Foreign judges for the trial of genocidal Khmer Rouge 
leaders arrived in Cambodia Sunday ahead of a swearing-in ceremony 
marking the symbolic start of the long-awaited tribunal, an official 
said.

Cambodia's highest legal body in May appointed 17 Cambodian and 13 
international judges and prosecutors for the tribunal to bring to 
justice Khmer Rouge leaders accused of one of the 20th century's worst 
genocides.

Tribunal spokesman Reach Sambath said eight foreign court officials had 
arrived in Cambodia, with two expected to arrive later in the day, 
ahead of Monday's ceremony at the Royal Palace's Silver Pagoda.

"The arrival of the international judges will end the negative 
speculation that the trial will not take place," Sambath told AFP.

Three foreign jurists who are being held in reserve will not attend the 
ceremony and are expected to arrive in Cambodia later, Sambath said.

The ultra-Maoist Khmer Rouge regime turned Cambodia into a vast 
collective farm between 1975 and 1979 in their drive for an agrarian 
utopia, forcing millions into the countryside.

Up to two million people died of starvation, overwork and from 
execution during the four-year rule of the Khmer Rouge, which abolished 
religion, property rights, currency and schools. Khmer Rouge leader Pol 
Pot died in 1998.

So far only two former regime leaders, Ta Mok and Duch, have been 
jailed on genocide charges, while others -- including Pol Pot's top 
deputy Nuon Chea, former head of state Khieu Samphan and ex-foreign 
minister Ieng Sary -- live freely in Cambodia.

All are elderly and suffer from poor health, raising fears that they 
might die before the joint UN-Cambodia tribunal, as the entire 
investigation phase is expected to last three to six months, with 
trials beginning in mid-2007.

Since Cambodia first asked the United Nations for help in 1997, Prime 
Minister Hun Sen, a former Khmer Rouge low-ranking member, has proven 
reluctant to commit resources to a trial.



The Cambodian government has been blamed for trying to derail the 
tribunal process by delaying talks with the United Nations.

The Khmer Rouge trials will take place in a military compound in the 
town of Kambol, 15 kilometers (10 miles) west of Phnom Penh, with 
donors funding most of the 56.3-million-dollar process.

Cambodian and foreign jurists will visit the compound in Kambol ahead 
of Monday's swearing-in ceremony, the tribunal spokesman said.
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